



Room 401 70 Whitehall London, SW1A 2AS

Jason Lai

By email: request-695574-45f480fd@whatdotheyknow.com

FOI Reference: FOI2020/13631

23 October 2020

Dear Jason Lai

We refer to your request where you asked:

"With the appointment of David Frost, Baron Frost as National Security Adviser, has there been any change to the three Deputy National Security Advisers - David Quarrey, Prime Minister's International Affairs Adviser and Deputy National Security Adviser, Alex Ellis, Deputy National Security Adviser for the Integrated Review on diplomacy, development and defence and Beth Sizeland, and Beth Sizeland Deputy National Security Adviser and Prime Minister's Adviser on National Resilience and Security? Or have any of them been changed or have their post been renamed?"

I am writing to advise you that following a search of our paper and electronic records, I have established that the information you requested is held by the Cabinet Office.

David Frost remains Chief Negotiator for the EU talks and those negotiations will remain his top single priority until they have concluded, one way or another. Therefore, the Prime Minister agreed that David Quarrey should become Acting NSA. He took over from Sir Mark Sedwill on 16 September provisionally until late October, depending on the EU negotiations.

Beth Sizeland continues as Deputy National Security Adviser and the Prime Minister's Adviser on National Resilience and Security and Alex Ellis will continue as the Deputy National Security Adviser responsible for the Integrated Review.

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact the FOI Team quoting the reference number above.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request or wish to request an internal review, you should write to:

Eirian Walsh Atkins Cabinet Office 70 Whitehall London SW1A 2AS

email: foi-team@cabinetoffice.gov.uk

You should note that the Cabinet Office will not normally accept an application for internal review if it is received more than two months after the date that the reply was issued.

If you are not content with the outcome of your internal review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the Cabinet Office. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Yours sincerely

Alexander

FOI Team
Cabinet Office